CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in The Old School, Kenley
on 

Friday 18th May 2012

at 8.30pm

Present:

    
Parish Councillor Ken Pugh - Chairman
Parish Councillor Charles Pearson – Vice Chairman
   


    
Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts




    
Parish Councillor Linda Bird
Apologies:


Parish Councillor Peter Ince 

Members of the Public:  3
1        WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2       
PRESENT

As above

3 
APOLOGIES

As above
4
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

No declaration of interest were made by members.
5  
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Minutes of the meeting on 17th April 2012 having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read.  There was an amendment to Item 7 Highways and a small paragraph was asked to be removed.  These were then signed as a true record of the meeting.

6
PLANNING
a)        Early Day Motion on Planning Appeals 

‘The Bill will give the right of appeal for planning appeals to which they can object’  
Support is required for an Early Day Motion.  The Parish Council can comment on specific issues and can give an opinion.  Decided to wait to see what happens.  Our Parish Council cannot afford to challenge decisions.

b)   
Wind Turbine
An email had been received and circulated to Parish Councillors from a man down south who is emailing Councils about appealing decisions.  It was decided to discard it.
c)  
SAMDev Preferred Option  Consultations
The SAMDev Policy document was given to Parish Councillor Pugh to look through.  The consultation period has been extended to 20th July 2012.  It was thought that CPHK Parish Council’s interest is just for local houses for local people.
7
EDUCATION

There are not enough places at Church Preen Primary School for Reception children for September 2012.  Five children are trying to get into two places.  Everyone is appealing.  The second class is not full but Reception is.  Two children the Parish Council will not be able to support as they have places already at schools in their own area.  However Ena Holt, James Case and Isla McCowan do require support from the Parish Council.  It was suggested a letter should be written in support of these children and future children who live in the area who require a place in the school. This is a collective problem and affects a lot of people in the village.  Not long ago the school was under threat of closure and now numbers have increased significantly.  Parish Councillor Ken Pugh suggested getting a petition together but it was thought this would be too difficult to police.  Shropshire Council now check all addresses to see where children live and the children concerned did not live in the Parish at time of registering.  Parish Councillor Bird suggested a letter from the Playgroup be sent in support also.  Mrs McCowan to speak to Alison Williams.
In 2013 schools are going to be allowed to decide who attends their school.  At present it is not the school’s decision even though they need the children to keep the numbers up – an Appeal Panel will decide.

The children concerned all have links to the village but this may not be enough to get them into the school.  Parish Councillor Bird proposed and Parish Councillor Pearson seconded a letter of support being sent to Shropshire Council.  A copy of this letter will be sent to the Chair of Governors and the Headmaster of Church Preen School.
8
FINANCIAL
a)
Insurance – when the renewal comes through the Parish Clerk will write a cheque and get it signed by the signatories. 

b)
A printer has now been purchased.  Parish Councillor Roberts proposed and Parish Councillor Bird seconded a cheque be signed and the Parish Clerk be reimbursed.

9
BROADBAND
Information was handed out about getting faster Broadband but the Parish Councillors felt that they cannot ask people to sign up to £17 per month.  The more people who are interested the more likely there is to get something done.  It was decided to put a leaflet in all four noticeboards for information.

Website – Parish Clerk to speak to Shropshire Council about free website service.  Malcolm Bird would be happy to update it for us.

10
CLERK’S WAGES AND CONTRACT

Parish Councillor Bird has a copy of an old contract.  The Parish Clerk was asked to retype this and bring it along to the next meeting.   Letter to Lloyds TSB requesting standing order for Parish Clerk’s wages to be retyped with new Chairman’s name, then signed and sent.
11
CLOSE OF MEETING

Meeting closed at 9.40pm
The next meeting of the Parish Council is to be held on …17th September 2012…………
In The Old School, Kenley at 7.30pm
Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..
Parish Councillor Ken Pugh
